

111 Boulevard of the Allies, Pittsburgh, PA 15222-1618 Phone: 412-456-3010 • Fax: 412-456-3185 E-mail: dzubik@diopitt.org • Website: www.diopitt.org

Office of the Bishop

April 25, 2018

Very Reverend Richard Heilman, VF Wisconsin State Chaplain of Knights of Columbus PO Box 1266 La Crosse, WI 54602

Dear Father Heilman:

Your letter of April 13, 2018 arrived, introducing "Rosary Coast to Coast" to take place across the USA on Sunday, October 7, 2018, the Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary.

To make sure the Diocese of Pittsburgh is included in "Rosary Coast to Coast," your information will be advanced to Father James R. Gretz, Director of the Department for Worship for the Diocese of Pittsburgh.

Thank you for sharing your love of our dear Blessed Mother and for highlighting the feast of Our Lady of the Rosary.

Grateful for our belief that "Nothing is Impossible with God," I am

Your brother in Christ,

Most Reverend David A. Zubik

Davis A. Fulk

Bishop of Pittsburgh

DAZ:jkb

Reverend James R. Gretz cc: